Department Chair Meeting Minutes
College of Arts and Sciences
July 24, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, July 24, 2012.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Yaschica Williams for Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Larry Adams, Dr. Robert Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. Cindy Stenger for Dr. David Muse, LTC Mike Snyder, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Richard Hudiburg, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Alex Takeuchi for Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.


1. Approval of Minutes from July 10, 2012.  Dr. Hansen asked if there were any suggested changes to the minutes and Dr. Christy corrected his new title to Director of the Center for Global Engagement.  With this amendment, the minutes were approved by consensus.

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]General Education Needs. Dr. Hansen asked if general education courses were filling up quicker than usual and the group indicated agreement.  He noted that the SOAR crowds have been impressive.  He suggested that department chairs keep an eye on their numbers and add sections or adjust max loads accordingly.  He reminded them that faculty teaching classes with enrollments over 40 would be compensated an extra $20 per student per credit hour at the 41st student.  Dr. Christy reminded the group that COM 205, FL 100, FL 101, FL 201, and FL 204 are now general education electives and stated he would ask Joy to send out a reminder email to the campus.  Dr. Maynard announced that while U.S. History was quickly filling up, there were still plenty of seats available in World History and encouraged advisors to steer students in that direction.

3.	Student Attendance Reporting. Dr. Hansen shared that the federal government requires more reporting of student information if said students are receiving federal financial aid.  In recent talks with Ben Baker, Dr. Hansen will suggest at a future meeting that the same process used to report grades be modified to allow reporting of attendance or lack of attendance to help with this requirement.  He asked if this would be better than singling out only federal financial aid recipients and the sentiment of the group was “yes.”  

4.	College and Departmental Websites.   Dr. Hansen stated he hoped everyone had seen the new version of the websites and had a person in place to maintain their own websites.  He asked for suggestions from departments for content they felt would be beneficial on our college website and to send that information to vkhansen@una.edu and dktubbs@una.edu.  He mentioned that it will be very convenient to now pick up the phone and ask departments to update their website and they can feel free to notify us when updates are needed on our website.

5.	Alabama Department of Education Grants.  Dr. Hansen passed out a handout from ACHE regarding 2012-2013 competitive grants that are available.  He also included a list of projects that were funded last year to give faculty an idea of what was successful and encouraged the chairs to share this information with faculty interested in ways to improve teaching.  

6.	AASCU’s American Democracy Project.  Dr. Hansen discussed the American Association of State Colleges and Universities and explained that members were usually not flagship universities but rather regional public universities.  He attended a meeting this summer and was impressed with their focus on civic affairs and with information he gleaned from this meeting he would like to get together with interested department chairs and other faculty members to discuss creating a new general education course based on Peterson’s Seven Revolutions that addresses the infusion of global issues.  He stated he will discuss with Dr. Thornell the idea of UNA becoming a member institution of AASCU.

7.	Fall Due Dates.  Dr. Hansen pointed out that September 11 due date for reporting the 25%/50% threshold for online courses has been added and reminded the faculty that they did this earlier based on a major course list and will probably be seeing that same list again in the fall for modifications.

8.	Grades due Tuesday, July 31, 2012, by 3:00 p.m.  Dr. Hansen reminded the department chairs that someone will need to be in the departmental office monitoring their faculty’s grade completion and to be available if Debbie needs help in ensuring that faculty members meet the 3:00 deadline.

 9.	Other



The meeting was adjourned at 2:39 p.m.




